Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of training activities 2015
Who attended training practices:

Abingdon Boys School 4.00 – 5.00 pm
	Adam Jenkins 
	Oliver Lomax 
	
	

	James * (Benson)
	William * (Shiplake) 
	Jamie * (Shinfield)
	Andrew * (Longcot)

	Ethan * (Buckland)
	Scott * (Henley)
	Sam (no tower) (till June 15)
	Gabriel (no tower) (till December 15)


Learners 5.00 – 6.30 pm
	Lisa Astbury 
	Isaac *
	Ieuan *
	Sophie * 

	Phoebe * 
	Josh * 
	Joe *
	Jack * (from Feb 2015)

	Izzy (from Feb 2015)
	Logan (from Aug 15)
	Augustine (from Aug 15)
	Gavin (from Dec 15)

	Julian Taylor (West Hendred)
	Hannah * (West Hendred)
	Edward * (Radley)
	


Teachers and Helpers 
	Susan Read
	David Thomas
	Brian Read
	Tim Pett

	Peter Heritage
	Priscilla Morris
	Reg Sidlow
	Mark Cooke (Long Wittenham)

	John Pusey (St Giles, Oxford)
	
	
	


	* Under 18 years old


We run weekly Friday practices from 4 – 5 pm for Abingdon Boys School members with the help of the two teachers (both good ringers).  The Abingdon School boys numbers have waned recently.  The summer term was disappointing with the older boys studying and on exam leave, as well as conflicts with sports and orchestra rehearsals.  The attendance of David and Isaac means we can attempt quite complex methods at the practices as well as teaching basic handling.

Our Abingdon local learner practice starts at 5 pm on Fridays with ringing varying between teaching handling, up to spliced and surprise methods.  We include lots of games and simple methods and always break for biscuits or cake!
In 2015, five new young learners started learning to ring with us and several other young people had a quick go on a rope but decided not to continue with ringing.
In 2015 David Thomas completed his qualification as a Teacher of Ringing and attained membership of the ART.
Additional activities consist of taking the young ringers to various meetings of the Old North Berks Branch including the young ringers’ outings each school holiday.  The young ringers events I ran in 2015 were:

2 January 2015: ringing at Marcham with refreshments and a visit to Whites of Appleton
18 February 2015: Joint outing to Oxford with 20 members of the Ely DA.  We rang at four towers, attempted a quarter peal, and ran a treasure hunt.
8 April 2015: Ringing at Garsington with refreshments followed by 10 pin bowling at Oxford.

28 May 2015: Ringing at Milton and Steventon with a walk and refreshments in between.

12 August 2015: Ringing at Chilton followed by playing rounders on the Harwell campus sports field.

29 October 2015: Ringing at Wallingford and Benson with a two mile walk/treasure hunt in between.

30 December 2015: Ringing at St Giles, Oxford and a quiz sheet in the Natural History Museum in Oxford.

I am particularly pleased that Isaac and David rang in the Ringing World National Youth Striking Competition in Oxford in July 2015.  The team did well, coming third. 
This year, the Oxford Diocesan Guild (ODG) has run monthly practices for young ringers in preparation for the RWNYC in London in July 2016.  David, Isaac, Sophie and Josh have attended the practices.  They are all likely to be chosen as part of the team representing the ODG.  

Susan Read

Tower Training Organiser

10 March 2015
